ATWOOD DISTRIBUTING, L.P.

500 South Garland Road Enid, Oklahoma 73703 (580) 233-3702 FAX (580) 234-4332

March 1, 2022

Mr. Bo Thomas City Manager City of Hewitt 200 Patriot Court Hewitt, Texas 76643

RE: 380 Agreement Extension Request

Dear Mr. Thomas,

This letter is a formal request to extend the operation date of the 380 agreement between the City of Hewitt, Texas and Atwood Distributing, LP, d/b/a Atwoods Ranch and Home.

As you know, we did not meet the original proposed operation date of October 1, 2021 (pg. 1, par. 1.1) due to major factors that were beyond our control. Listed below are some of those major factors that caused the delay, all of which were primarily driven by the impact of COVID-19.

- 1. Significant steel delays, starting with rebar for the foundation as well as structural steel.
- 2. TXU's main line extension was delayed four (4) times over five (5) months, which slowed the entire schedule down greatly.
- 3. The air conditioner was delayed six (6) months from original order.
- 4. Large materials were delayed by all local subcontractors.

For the reasons listed above, we are requesting that the City of Hewitt, Texas grant Atwood Distributing, LP, an operation date extension.

If you have any questions, please contact me. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Brian Atwood President

